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INTRODUCTION
FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE

Dear Parent/Carer,

The Summer term is well and truly here and our Year 11 students

are in the midst of their GCSE exams. Their effort and dedication

has been fantastic and we hope that this really pays off for them

when they receive the results in August. There is still a long way to

go with many many exams still to take place so we are hopeful they

can maintain their high levels of motivation and energy to the end.

It has been a real joy to host the recent Evenings of Excellence and

we are looking forward to more coming soon. These are an

opportunity to showcase excellent work and achievements in year

groups to parents/carers and hear about all the positive work going on. I hope you are able

to join us for one of these if you haven’t already – it is a great opportunity to visit the school

and experience our excellence!

Lots more trips and activities have been taking place this term. The Newsletter has a great

section about Breis (rapper/author/poet) visiting the School and, in addition, we have had

visits to the British Library, Whipsnade Zoo, an art trip to ‘Frameless’ in London, Woburn for

the G4D Open golf Championship, a history trip to the Imperial War Museum and various

groups rewarded with an afternoon of bowling.

Preparations are now well underway to welcome our new students joining in September.

Lealands has again proved a popular choice and we will be embarking on our extensive

programme of transition work shortly.

I want to thank all the parents and students who completed the recent annual survey. Your

views are really important to us as we always strive for excellence and continually improve.

A very large number of parents responded this year which is fantastic and although, as will

always be the case, there is some constructive feedback which we will take on board to

further improve, the overall levels of parental satisfaction are extremely high. Below are

just a few of the very positive response for which we are very grateful and spur us on to

continue doing our very best:-

● ‘Thank you so much all teachers and headteachers for your hard work and support’

● ‘Keep doing your good work , support children and parents

THANK you!’
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INTRODUCTION
FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE (CONT’D)

● ‘Very supportive teachers and SEN’

● ‘Keep the Good work’

● ‘My child has had a great time at Lealands and the teachers have positively influenced her progress.’

● ‘Thanks for everything for taking care of my boy...’

● ‘Am really pleased with the revision classes and they have boosted my child's performance’

● ‘I am very grateful for the help and protection the school offers to my child’

● ‘Very happy with the school.’

● ‘You doing good job keep it up’

● ‘My child is happy in the school.’

● ‘You are working in good way.’

● ‘Thank you’

Thank you to everyone for your continued support.

Our senior leaders have recently begun working with staff and setting out our goals and

plans for the coming academic year. Our key focus will be continuing the journey of

excellence, enabling and supporting all students to rise to and achieve excellent standards.

There will be an even greater focus on teaching our students what behaviours are and are

not helpful to them and their community. As well as helping them all to be happy and

successful.

Finally, a reminder about uniform. We always try to keep the costs of uniform as reasonable

as possible, allowing most items to be sourced independently of the School’s suppliers. We

work with some families to support with this and will always do our utmost to ensure no

child is disadvantaged in school. As the Summer has begun, we are increasingly seeing

some parents allowing their children to attend school in skirts that are not of a suitable

style/length for school as well as a few other uniform issues. We want to be fair and

consistent with all students and this is not possible to achieve without the support of

parents/carers making sure their children follow the uniform policy. Please do make sure

your child comes to school dressed appropriately and with the right equipment.

With best wishes,

Mr Burridge

Headteacher
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

SAVE THE DATE:

Half Term Begins: Monday 27th May 2024
Summer Term 2 Begins: Monday 3rd June 2024
Valencia - Parental Information Evening Tuesday 4th June 2024
Year 9 Evening of Excellence: Wednesday 12th June 2024
Year 7 Evening of Excellence: Wednesday 19th June 2024
Year 11 Leavers Assembly: Thursday 20th 2024
Careers Fair: Friday 21st June 2024
New Year 7 Transition Evening: Wednesday 26th June 2024
Year 11 Prom: Thursday 27th June 2024
Valencia Trip Departs: Sunday 30th June 2024
Year 7 Sports Day: Monday 1st July 2024
Year 8 Sports Day: Tuesday 2nd July 2024
Year 9 Sports Day: Wednesday 3rd July 2024
Year 10 Sports Day: Thursday 4th July 2024
New Year 7 Transition Day: Friday 5th July 2024
Experience Day: Thursday 11th July 2024
End of Summer Term: Friday 19th July 2024

TERM DATES:
Summer Term: Monday 15th April 2024 - Friday 19th July 2024
Half Term: Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 2024
Autumn Term: Wednesday 4th September - Friday 20th December
Half Term: Friday 25th October - Friday 1st November 2024

STAFF TRAINING DAYS - SCHOOL CLOSED:
Monday 2nd September 2024
Tuesday 3rd September 2024
Friday 25th October 2024

Full academic term dates for 2023-2024 and 2024-2025 can be found on the school
website: https://www.lealands.luton.sch.uk/termdates
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VALUE OF THE MONTH
MAY 2024
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GREASE YOUNG@HEART:
LEALANDS' ELECTRIFYING SCHOOL PRODUCTION!

In the week leading up to the Easter break,

Lealands proudly presented its school

production of 'Grease Young@Heart'!

Months of dedication and rehearsals

culminated in unforgettable performances by

our incredibly talented cast. From the

anticipation building up to show week to the

exhilarating moments on stage, each

performance captivated audiences with its

energy and charm. With five shows over three

days, including special matinées for our local

primary schools, our students left audiences

wowed with their stellar singing, dancing, and

acting. Every member of the cast poured their

heart and soul into their roles, showcasing

their remarkable talents and leaving us

bursting with pride. But above all, what truly

shone through was the joy and camaraderie

shared by all involved.

A heartfelt thank you goes out to our Performing Arts Department for orchestrating the

show, our talented cast, diligent stage hands and technical support team. To everyone who

came to support our show, thank you - we

hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did!

For additional photos from the show, simply

head over to the Gallery page of our school

website.
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARD

As the expedition season is upon us, our DofE

participants will start to learn the vital skills needed to

complete a successful walking and camping trip.

Navigation, campcraft and cooking will all be covered

over the next few weeks in the lead up to our Bronze

Expedition at the end of June.

Students may have seen Zoe selling her fantastic

homemade cards in the Atrium last week. Zoe was

raising money for the Downs Syndrome Association as

part of her DofE Award. The cards were beautiful and

sold out on the first day, so Zoe had to make a new

batch that night ready for day two! Again all her cards

were snapped up. A fantastic effort, well done Zoe!

Other participants are doing equally fantastic work as

part of their Award. We have a Year 7 basketball event being planned; a student giving

maths tuition; another volunteering at a local Food Bank to mention just a few of the things

taking place to benefit our school and community.

Miss Walker has been working hard planning the Intro to DofE for Year 8 students. We will

be taking students out of school for a day of fun, where we will be explaining more about

the Award and explaining how they can take part next year.
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MY DofE JOURNEY
BY ZOE, YEAR9

I am at the beginning of my Duke of Edinburgh

journey. As part of my Bronze Award I decided to

design and make cards that can then be sold on

behalf of a charity.

My first challenge was to design cards that would

have a broad appeal for all ages of people and could

cater for any occasion. I chose craft appliques that

could give the cards a 3D effect, adding depth to the

card and a delicate look. Over a period of 12 weeks I

would make the cards every weekend for over an

hour at a time. I really enjoyed making these cards as

I love crafting, I would watch a film and get

immersed into the making.

12 weeks later and I had made 50 cards, I then decided to sell these cards for a charity

extremely close to my and my family’s heart, the

Downs Syndrome Association. I decided on charging

£2 for a card and advertised when and where I was

going to sell them. The day arrived and I set up my

card stall ensuring every card could be visible. I

couldn’t believe the amount of support I had

received from everyone.

After 2 days of selling the cards I had raised £96.00,

an amazing amount of money for a fantastic charity.
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS & ACTIVITIES

Lealands boasts an exciting array of clubs and extracurricular activities. Whether you’re

interested in sports, arts or academic enrichment, there’s something for everyone! For more

details and to sign up, please contact the department or staff member running the club.
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INSPIRING MINDS: A DAY WITH AUTHOR, ‘BREIS’!

Following on from Literacy Week, where the theme was poetry, Lealands was very excited to invite

poet/rapper/author Breis to deliver an assembly to our year 8 students about his journey to

becoming an author. Breis then ran workshops on creative writing with some of our year 7 and 8

students. Breis was also available during break time for students to ask him questions and for any

book purchases and signing. It was an extremely successful day and we thank all of those who were

involved - you were a credit to our school!

BREIS ASSEMBLY, BY ELIJAH AKORA, YEAR 8

Breis, the rapper who came to our school, told us

about how his stage name Breis had many acronyms,

like ‘Brother Reaching Each Inner Soul’ or ‘Brilliant

Rappers Educate Intelligent Students’. He told us that

he grew up in a Nigerian household and was expected

to become a doctor or one of the more academic

jobs, but Breis felt a passion for making music. He

knew his mum wouldn't be very happy, he told her

and she took it well, but had very little faith in him,

but he continued working on his passion for being a

singer and he started making music. He mainly

wanted to pursue a music career because his science teacher said with his current grades he

wouldn't pass his GCSEs and I recall Breis saying that it just inspired him even more to prove his

teacher wrong. He already had a passion for music but this made him even more inspired and he

fully locked into music and gave it all he had.

The assembly with the rapper Breis was very fun and interactive. My favourite part was when all of

the year 8s got to sing one of his songs with him, with one side of the hall singing “Think big” and

the other half singing “Think big now!”

BREIS WORKSHOP, BY MILEY COLE, YEAR 7

I think it’s fun and interesting to meet authors who have made an important career out of what

they enjoy most and what they find fulfilling to them. It is also fun to learn how they may have had

trouble when they were young, but managed to overcome it and build from what they found

difficult. In my opinion it’s very inspiring to see how Breis managed to make a career from

his difficulties or from what he was good at.
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INSPIRING MINDS: A DAY WITH AUTHOR ‘BREIS’!
(CONT’D)

It’s refreshing to see how even when Breis started his

music and writing career that he also struggled with

nervousness and stage fright. Breis told a funny story

about how he froze once during a singing competition. It

helps me feel like I can be like that and help overcome

my anxiety just like he managed to and even more to

succeed.

During the

workshop, we

had to write

our own poem/rap and perform it to the class. Being at

the workshop helped me expand my creativity into

making lyrics, poems and stories and learning how to

improve it. At the workshop, Breis helped me in

expressing myself in a poetic manner about my life and

to be able to write about my interests. I found it helpful

for when I need to complete creative writing in my

English lessons.

Breis was also very kind and heard everyone’s raps and encouraged everyone to overcome their

stage fright/nervousness as sometimes opportunities don’t come round again. He also listened to

everyone’s opinions, struggles and drafts and taught us how to overcome that burden that keeps us

from reaching our goals. I enjoyed being able to hear everyone, work with my partner to be able to

make my rap and support everyone there.

It was cool to see how Breis was able to travel to so many wonderful places just by doing

something that he enjoys. When I grow up I want to also be able to do something I enjoy and travel

places like how he is able to.The workshop helped me realise that although you might not be

perfect at something, practising that certain hobby can help you improve and know more about it.

The workshop was really fun and it was nice to know about Breis and his life choices, career

hobbies and his childhood as some children in the workshop may relate to what he had to say and

use that to improve. He made it a cosy environment instead of it being boring and it was a great

experience.
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INSPIRING MINDS: A DAY WITH AUTHOR ‘BREIS’!
(CONT’)

It was scary to be able to read my poem in front of everyone, but I managed to beat that

nervousness. Everyone listened and respected each other’s poems. The workshop was wonderful

and interesting and I’m excited to see what further ideas come to the author workshop and what

other authors will come and visit us.

EXAMPLES OF WORK FROM THE DAY

When I was six I used to dream

I dreamed of what I wanted to be

I would watch a programme on a fearless girl,

With hair she would like to twirl

She wore a tiara on her head

And that’s when I decided that’s where I’ll head

By Sophie Robinson, Year 7

When I was three I was in Luton full of strife,

So I moved to Leagrave hoping for a better life,

Grew up Watching Adventure Time,

Now trying to rap - collecting rhymes,

For my future I want to get into palaeontology,

But for that, I really need to study!

By Danny Bains, Year 7

I look up to my father, he’s my idol

He’s a very busy man, he ain’t idle.

Dad stands above every individual

He’s smart with his words. How he does that is unthinkable.

On a throne, he gives away kindness and soul

From his heart, he digs up love like a mole.

He throws out jokes like cheap muffins

Covers up his problems like it’s nothing

King of my world, I’d happily be the Prince

Playing Fortnite all day chasing crown wins.

By Jack Stathers, Year 8
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INSPIRING MINDS: A DAY WITH AUTHOR ‘BREIS’!
(CONT’)

There is one person that is real essential in a world of haters and lovers,

Could've been a brother, cousin or someone other.

But my heart and soul saw a goal in my mother.

In a hell of a world holding a sword.

The angel of my mother wouldn't stutter and make heaven with a word.

To a normal one she's just another

But for the ones that know, can see the world in a way that's other.

By Ashan Bangash, Year 8

BOOK REMINDERS!

The LRC is currently experiencing depleted stock. To avoid our bookshelves being empty, please can

you return all overdue books. There will be no fines (or judgement!). We would appreciate and be

thankful for all returns no matter how overdue. We will have an “Anonymous Book Returns'' box

situated in Matron’s office for this. Thank you for your support.
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ACTIVE LEARN BADGES

The Languages Department would like to congratulate the following students for great effort
on ActiveLearn during March. Despite it being a short half term, there are also 104 students
who achieved E-Praise badges this month for their overall progress, with a total of 940
badges given since the start of the year. Well done to everyone mentioned!
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SONNY & STORM OUR FURRY THERAPISTS!

As previously communicated, Sonny and Storm joined
Lealands in April. We initially decided to have ‘school therapy
rabbits’ to pilot interventions focusing on the following areas:

● Working on social skills and building positive
relationships within nurture group sessions

● Providing a calming presence with pupils in 1:1 and
small group sessions

● Providing motivation for pupils improving in literacy

Sonny and strom are based within the Student Support Department, where they work with
a high number of students. We were predicting that Sonny and Storm would be popular
members of the team but the whole department has been fascinated at just how much of a

positive impact they have had.

Sonny and Storm will be a great support when someone is
feeling down or anxious and just a cuddle from them will help
to pick everyone up. Like all rabbits, they love playtime and
they encourage students to get involved and participate with
group activities. The Sonny and Storm club will be a very
popular place to be at lunchtime and they will manage to
engage even the quietest and
shyest students to get involved and
make new friends.

New to the Epraise shop will be ‘Sonny and Storm time’. Students
who have saved up enough Step points can use their points to
spend at a tutor period with Sonny and Storm, either in a playful
environment; the school field (weather permitting), the school

garden or they can have some quiet
time to relax and unwind.
Whatever students choose to do, it
comes with a cake and a drink!Having school rabbits has had
such a positive impact on the Student Support Department,
the students that visit, and staff… we all need a bit of
well-being sometimes!
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STAY SAFE AROUND WATER

Excellence Responsibility Respect 17



CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE
UPDATES ON OUR MOST ABLE STUDENTS

Lealands Most Able Students continue to make the most of the opportunities that are
presented to them, and it has once again been a busy half term.

Firstly, well done to all the Year 7 and 8 students who took part in the UKMT Junior Maths
Challenge (report below).

Our Year 10 maths students took part in their
own Maths Challenge, with two teams of 4
competing in the ‘AMSP 2024 Maths Fest’ against
a host of other schools from Beds, Bucks and
Herts schools. The students did exceptionally
well, and although they did not place in the top
teams, their superb team work was recognised.

On 25 April, the Maths Department hosted the

Junior Maths Challenge. This is a 60 minute, 25

multiple choice challenge. It encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of thought and

fluency to make students think. The problems on the Junior Maths Challenge are designed

to make students think, most are accessible, yet still challenge those with more experience.

Prior to the event, we ran a maths club, the purpose of which was to give as much exposure

to the types of questions that will be in the challenge. We looked at many past questions

and looked at reasoning and how using their very excellent knowledge of maths to help

make the problems more accessible. The problems are very challenging and require a great

level of depth in their understanding and resilience.

We are proud of what our students have achieved. We entered 20 from Year 7 and 19 from

Year 8. From this we had 4 students awarded a gold medal, 6 awarded a silver, 11 bronze

and 18 getting a participation award. The results are fantastic and a great reflection of some

of the brilliant mathematical minds we have at Lealands.

A special well done to Sami who has managed to progress onto the kangaroo challenge,

which is the next stage up.

(Full results over the page).
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CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE:
UPDATES ON OUR MOST ABLE STUDENTS - JUNIOR MATHS CHALLENGE RESULTS

SPORTS: CELEBRATING SUCCESS!

Our Year 7 Boys are District Football Champions! An
amazing season for their first year at Lealands saw the
boys go undefeated and finish off the final with a
comprehensive win! Amazing work boys!
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SPORTS: CELEBRATING OUR RECENT SUCCESSES!

INDOOR ATHLETICS

On Wednesday 8th May, Year 9 and 10 students competed in the
county indoor athletics championships
and achieved excellence! All students
ran, jumped and threw to the highest
standard giving real competition to the
other schools in the county.

A fantastic achievement from all.

Girls team 1st place!
Boys team 3rd place!

ROUNDERS SEASON!

Our Year 7 and 8 rounders teams had their first matches of the
league season against Challney Girls. Both coming out with the win,

excellent start girls!

Scores:
Year 7: 23 1/2 - 7
Year 8: 18 1/2 - 3

INTERMEDIATE ATHLETICS

Our Year 10 and Year 11 Intermediate Athletics team competed at the District Athletics Cup
on Thursday 9th May. This was many of our Year 11’s last chance to compete and qualify for
the county competition.

Both the Year 10 and Year 11 students did an amazing job, with the boys achieving six 1st
places and three 2nd places. The girls also achieved six 1st place and five 2nd places. All of
these 20 students will go on to represent Luton at the county competition.

Overall, Lealands were crowned Intermediate champions! The boys achieved 118 points,
winning by 24 points. The girls achieved 137 points, winning by 31 points!

Amazing job by all the students involved.

Excellence Responsibility Respect 20



LEALANDS WINS SCHOOL GAMES GOLD AWARD!
FOR SECOND CONSECUTIVE YEAR

We are delighted to announce that we at
Lealands have once again achieved the School
Games GOLD Mark Award for the 2023/24
academic year. The School Games Mark is a
Government-led award scheme launched in
2012, facilitated by the Youth Sport Trust to
reward schools for their commitment to the
development of competition across their school
and into the community, and we are delighted to
have been recognised for our continued success.

With a high number of students at Lealands
competing in local inter-school competitions this
year, we are extremely proud of our pupils for
their dedication to all aspects of school sport,
including those young volunteers, leaders and
officials who made our competitions possible. As part of our application, we were asked to
fulfil criteria in the areas of participation, competition, workforce and clubs, and we are
pleased that the hard work of everyone at our school has been rewarded again this year!
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MANAGING HAY FEVER & HYDRATION AT SCHOOL

HAY FEVER SEASON IS HERE

If you suffer from hay fever, please ensure you are taking your medication regularly, not just

on the days when you feel bad. If you take them throughout the hay fever season, they

work much better and will help relieve a runny nose, sneezing, an itchy throat and itchy,

watery eyes.

Taking your 24-hour allergy medications before going to bed means that you'll get the

maximum effect when you need it the most. Taking your allergy medication at night

assures that it will be circulating in your bloodstream when you most need it, early the

next morning.

KEEPING HYDRATED

Please ensure you have a water bottle with you every day. You can top this up at break and

lunch time.

Lack of fluid intake throughout the day can lead to dehydration, especially during warmer

weather. This in turn can lead to the following symptoms:

· Headaches

· Reduced energy levels

· Tiredness

· Reduced concentration levels

· Increased irritability

· Loss of appetite

Students should not be allowed to

leave lessons to refill their water

bottle or be sent down to Matron

to get a cup. It is your

responsibility to ensure you have

your water bottle with you each

day.
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SUMMER GCSE EXAM TIMETABLE
(AFTER HALF-TERM)
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